

Pat Quinn Governor

S. A. Godinez
Director

1301 Concordia Court • P.O. Box 19277 Springfield IL 62794-9277

Telephone: (217) 558-2200 TDD: (800) 526-0844

November 18, 2014

Mr. Chris Tanner I.L.E.A.S. 1701 E. Main Street Urbana. Illinois 61802

Mr. Tanner:

On behalf of the Illinois Department of Corrections, I would like to take this opportunity to extend my deepest personal gratitude to you for your participation in the Incident Command Post during the escape of Vandalia Correctional Center offender Marcus Battice on September 23, 2014. Within minutes of notification, you responded to the facility and promptly offered your assistance in the apprehension of the escapee.

While directly participating in the Incident Command Post, your quick response and coordination reduced the number of contacts that the facility was required to make and aided in quickly flooding the area with law enforcement and support personnel. This likely forced the escapee to remain in the area and increased the opportunity for his apprehension.

The Illinois Department of Corrections is deeply indebted to you and your department. Please feel free to personally contact me should you ever need assistance from the Illinois Department of Corrections.

Sincerely,

S.A. Godinez, Director

S.A. Dading

Illinois Department of Corrections

DEC 16 2014